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Submission for the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights Report on “different approaches and challenges with regard to application procedures for obtaining the status of conscientios objector to military service in accordance with huan rights standards” as mandated by Human Rights Council Resolution 36/18.
IFOR would like to suggest that in the assessment of claims for recognised conscientious objector to military service status, there are 
 issues.

First, what information  is available to those being summoned for military service about the possibility of  applying for such status, and where relevant the alternative service options available.

Second, what if any deadlines are there for application?
Third, are  conscientious objectors recognised on the basis os a declaration alone?  If so re there any stipulations regarding the form such a deadline must take?   And how early in the recruitment process is the opportunity given to make such a declaration, 

Fourth, if not, what opportunities are given to apply for CO status?  What procedures must be followed?

Fifth  Who considers the applications?    How is any the decision-making tribunal comprised?  To whom do they report?

Sixth, in the case of a negative decision, what appeal possibilities are available?

Seventh, do the procedures, or a variant of them, remain available to a person who after the main period of military service is subsequently called up for reserve training, or is subject to a general mobilisation?

We would also observe that outside the “usual” situation when conscientious objectors are seeking to be released from obligatory military service, two other situations arise in which a determination of  recognised conscientious objector status may take place.

The first is in the case of a serving member of military personnel, including “professional” personnel, who subsequently requests early release, having developed conscientious objections in the course of the service. 

The second is a person seeking refugee protection as a conscientious objector.  Of course in this situation not only will the authorities wish to satisfy themselves that they are dealing with a “genuine” case of conscientious objection; they will also have to be convinced that there is no reasonable chance of the objections being recognised in the state from which the objector has fled.
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